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1 endeavoured to procure the skin of this bird, as there
are no examples of the species in the Tasmanian Museum.
A report was received from Coles Bay that the bird had
been shot by a fisherman; there was considerable popular
outery against this, and the Animals and Birds Protection
Board sent its chief inspector to investigate. However, he
wag unable to trace the dead bird, and, due to the time that
had elapsed since the shooting occurred, he could not obtain
anything definite on which to present a charge.

Examples of crested penguins are frequently seen on
the east coast, but not always reported, or, if the observa-
tion is recorded, it is usually delayed too long to enable
one to follow it up. Penguin occurrences have been reported
at Baglehawk Neck, Rheban, Coles Bay, and Bicheno. They
have referred mostly to Eudyptes pochyrhynchus (Thick-
billed Penguin). It is possible, however, that some may he
E. schlegeli, as in few instances have skins been collected
or live birds examined by experienced observers, The
records relate to summer and autumn, when, apparently,
the birds come ashore to moult. No doubt penguins also
come to land on the southern and western coasts, but records
from these parts are lacking owing to the absence of

observers.

Greenfinch in Tasmania.—A specimen of the English
Greenfinch (Chloris chloris) was taken at Marrawah, in
the north-west of Tasmania, on October 7, 1945, and pre-
sented to me by Mr. A. W, Swindells of Hobart. This, as
far as I can determine, is the first record of this alien in
Tasmania. An informant says the bird has been nesting in
pine trees on his property at Marrawah for the past three

-or four years. At present the species seems to be confined -~ -

to that remote locality —MICHAEL SHARLAND, Hobart, Tas.,
9/10/45.

Glossy Ibis in Tasmania.-~The Glossy Ibis (Plegadis
falcinetlus), a particularly rare bird in Tasmania, was
observed on a marsh near St. Helens, in the north-east of
Tasmania, on January 12, 1945, There are extremely few
authentic records for this State. It has been reported also
near Cressy, but not in recent years. Although Littler
(Birds of Tasmanie) records it in his list, he apparently
failed to find any exact data relating to its visits. “At the
most,” he says, “they are but rare and accidental visitors,
in all probability blown out of their course.” The appear-
ance of the bird at St. Helens coincided with a period of
harsh drought in parts of the Australian mainland, and
this bird is more likely to have come across Bass Strait
voluntarily, in search of food. It did not stay long.—
MICHAEL SHARLAND, Hobart, Tas., 9/10/45.




